
The time has come… we are retiring! 
Since 2000 we have served with Free Methodist World Missions as career missionaries in Hungary. As we 
begin retirement on February 1, however, we will still retain a relationship with FMWM as U.S. Partners. 
Based out of our retirement home in Spring Arbor, Michigan, we will be available on a volunteer basis to 
speak about missions in Europe and to serve as advocates and consultants for our missionary 
colleagues and national leaders in Hungary and throughout Europe. 

What’s happening in Hungary?  
The ministries in Hungary have been left in the capable hands of 
committed leaders. Péter Tóth serves as the pastor of the Budapest Free 
Methodist Church and as the administrator of the Bread of Life 
Foundation. Sylvia Nyiri serves as the pastor of the Győr Free Methodist 
Church. Zsuzsa Mecséri-McNamara serves as the coordinator of the 
Hungarian Set Free Movement and assists with pastoral ministries in both 
Budapest and Győr. Erin Kingsley has assumed oversight of the English 
ministries in Budapest and assists with the church fellowship, Set Free 
ministry, and outreach events. Together these four give oversight to the 
overall ministries of the Hungarian Free Methodist Church. 

How can you take part? 
Stay connected with the people and ministries of the Hungarian Free Methodist Church! 

• Pray for each of the leaders as they take on new or expanded ministry responsibilities and as they 
seek the Holy Spirit’s guidance in bearing fruitful witness to Gospel in their communities. 

• Pray that the members of the Budapest and Győr congregations would mature in their faith and 
become active in serving in their churches and being lights in their communities.  

• Pray for new vision, new leaders, and new resources for moving forward as God guides.   
• Sign up to receive regular, short prayer updates, in English, from the Hungarian Free Methodist 

Church and the Hungarian Set Free Movement. Request to be added to the lists by writing to 
Pastor Péter at eletkenyere@gmail.com and to Pastor Zsuzsa at setfreehungary@gmail.com.  

• Pray for the necessary financial support to continue operating the Budapest Ministry Center and to 
provide a salary for Pastor Péter. Please give as you are able by going to 
https://give.fmcusa.org/hungary. 

• Pray for the necessary financial support for the ongoing operation of Set Free Hungary and to 
provide a salary for Pastor Zsuzsa. Please give as you are able by going to 
https://give.fmcusa.org/donation/hungary-set-free-coordinator. 

• Pray for the necessary financial support for associate missionary Erin Kingsley to remain in 
Budapest. Please give as you are able by going to  
https://give.fmcusa.org/donation/df-vihukingsley. 

Thank you for your faithful support and encouragement during the past 25 years! May we all continue to 
rely on God’s guidance, grace, provision, and strength to live for him and share his healing love 
throughout our broken world.   

With heartfelt gratitude, Larry and Katie Winckles  (419-320-5025) 
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